## FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: Monday, February 13, 2017

Location: Eddie O'Brien's

Host Club: Canandaigua

Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the Opening Prayer given by DPLG David Jacobus.

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Barb.

Division Secretary Linda took the roll call of the clubs: Brighton 1, Canandaigua 2, Farmington Victor 5, Geneva 1, Honeoye Falls-Mendon 3, Lakeshore Rochester 0, Newark 2, Palmyra Macedon 3, Penfield Perinton 4, Penn Yan 0, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 4, Webster 4.

On a motion from DoreenPellittieri, seconded by Virginia Torruella and carried by those in attendance the secretary's minutes from the last division meeting were accepted.

Division Treasurer Dave Wolf distributed the division dues bills with the instruction if any of the club counts were incorrect they could be revised on the bill and sent to him with payment. On a motion from Phil Alamond, seconded by Jackie ??? and carried by those in attendance the treasurer's report was accepted.

LG Barb instructed the members that anyone interested in being Lt. Gov. Elect please submit your Letter of Intent to PLG Jordan Neuringer ASAP.

Break from 7:30 – 7:40PM

PLG Jordan Neuringer said applications for Kamp Kiwanis will be coming soon. Any donated items from the Kamp Wish List can be given to Jordan.

SDPLG Trish Hook advised information about the Governor's Project will be on the Website soon and she expects to have a handout to distribute at the next division meeting. Trish said she will be happy to come to your club to speak about the Governor's Project.

John Hanratty advised the division's \$75,000 pledge to Golisano has been paid in full, one year early; a donation by the Farmington-Victor club paid off the balance. The 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> floors of the hospital will be open early this summer. Discussion took place about how future club donations for the hospital should be used. A suggestion was made that the monies be put into an account, administered by the hospital, to pay for the family expenses (meals/lodging) of patients at the hospital. Further discussion will take place in the division and with the hospital.

DPLG Dave Jacobus gave an overview of the Not For Profit Seminar held last Saturday. Forty attended from 18 clubs. DPLG Dave also said the Finger Lakes Division will share an informational booth at the upcoming Fairport Music Festival with the Genesee Division where 40,000+ people attend.

Doreen Pellittieri spoke about Pediatric Lyme Disease and said applications for financial aid come to Kiwanis to help paying for the cost of medications and care. Funding for this project comes from Brittany Fellowships (\$500) and donations. Most of the cost for care and treatment is NOT covered by insurances. Peter Pellittieri said the district needs money to help families, please consider a donation.

Bonnie Jacobus, Chairperson for the Governor's Visit, distributed flyers to sign up for the dinner to be held at Cobblestone Creek Country Club on Friday, April 7,2017. The Presidents and Secretaries Meeting will begin at 6PM, cocktails at 6:30PM and dinner served at 7PM.

Roberta Colacino distributed Service Leadership surveys, she is collecting the information for LG Barb. Please complete them and return to her.

LG Barb said the next Division Meeting will be held on April 3, 2017, starting at 7PM, held at Eddie O'Brien's.

On a motion from PLG Peg Bobzin, seconded by Christine Mitchell and carried by those in attendance, the meeting was adjourned at 8:04PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Roby

**Division Secretary** 

## **CLUB SHARING**

## **FEBRUARY 6, 2017 MEETING**

BRIGHTON: Santa At Your Service, 12/16, Got to visit the new Willow Center for Domestic Violence. Got to see the new facility and see where our new \$10,000 suite will be located // 2/26, Third Annual K-Family Bowling Day @ Bowl A Roll, Aktion Club, Key Club and both Circle K Clubs will attend // 2/6 Furniture was presented by the Garden Parish Club in Ocho Rios, Jamaica to the Breadnut Hill Basic School to furnish their new "sick bay" area in the school, completing (in part) the "Happy Ending" of our Jewels of Jamaica raffle

Farmington-Victor: will be holding The Evening of Great Taste fundraiser on 2/11 @ Ravenwood Country Club // Will be holding a Senior Citizens St. Patrick's Day Dinner @ St. Patricks Church, Victor // will be holding a Baby Shower for the Green Angels on 3/15 (our March Evening Meeting – interclub opportunity) at Finn's Pub in Victor, 6PM

Geneva: Held their holiday party at Geneva Torrey Park & Grill, had 22 attend, held rafflesl, 50/50 and inducted a new member // Rang the bell for the Salvation Army on 12/17 @ Top's Market, raised \$488.

Honeoye Falls-Mendon Rang the bell for Salvation Army on 12/20 // will be publishing a Business Directory for Honeoye Falls-Mendon in Feb-March

Newark: Will be holding a Baby Shower/Pancake supper on 3/22 @ St. Mark's Episcopal Church, 400 South Main Street, Newark // wrapping up the candy sales in Feb-March // beginning peanut sales in May-June

Penfield-Perinton: Change in meetings, our club has gone to a twice a month meeting schedule, the  $2^{nd}$  and  $4^{th}$  Tuesday of each month at Lillian's in Penfield; may occasionally change the meeting schedule so contact Chris or Peg to confirm the meeting dates, times and locations // Annual Golf Tournament will be held on 6/19 @ Shadow Lake Golf Course, see any club member for more information, for prize donations see Pres. Peg

Seneca Falls-Waterloo: will be holding an Easter Egg Hunt on 4/8 @ 10AM in the Seneca Falls Community Center for preK children // Partner w/No. Seneca Ambulance – Fundraise Pediatric Trauma Kit, when & where TBD // will hold an early spring Chicken BBQ for Kamp Kiwanis @ Lyons National Bank, date TBD